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Status for the Danish ENC Production
Danish waters:

The area, covered by 60 traditional standard charts (28 INT charts) and 347 harbour plans, has been converted from analogue form into a digital vector format. The conversion of these charts and plans has exclusively been done by means of our CARIS software which is also used for the running update. This task was completed by the end of 1997 with the aim of keeping the paper chart folio up-to-date.

Throughout most of 1998, six persons - which is fewer than originally planned - have worked with the production of ENC cells. This work which is more demanding than anticipated takes place by using CARIS Hydrographic Object Manager. The vector format mentioned above is converted into S-57, ed 3.0 data by this process.

The cell scheme is based on a regular grid much like the cell structure in S-57, version 2. Within the Danish area you will find cell sizes from 1 degree, 30 minutes, 15 minutes to 7½ minutes respectively, each covering the areas where chart data in the right scales are available.

We intended to use a combination of an Australian Programme (DXaminer from HSA) and software developed by ourselves for the validation of the S-57 data and the verification of the contents to automatize this process as much as possible. By now we have had DXaminer installed for validation of S-57 data, but we did not succeed in finishing the software for the verification of the contents, so we have to check this part of the process manually.

The final number of cells of the different sizes already mentioned is expected to reach a total of 274. To this may be added a number of cells corresponding to the coverage of our harbour plans. At this moment, 135 cells are available as test data, and further 17 cells have been verified and updated and are consequently available as ENC data.

At present, we are not able to offer a real updating procedure as we await software from CARIS for this purpose (expected delivery January 1999), but until then we will have to deliver a new edition of the cell when updates have taken place.

Greenlandic waters:

There are no immediate plans for the area.

Faroese waters:

There are no immediate plans for the area.

The plans for the remaining ENC production

Danish waters:

We expect to be able to deliver official ENC-data for RENC in Stavanger at the 1.01.1999, corresponding to 151 cells ready to be released for navigation, and furthermore to have 50 cells available as test data.

By the 1.04.1999 we expect to have the official ENC data corresponding to 224 cells. We plan to be able to deliver the last 50 cells for RENC in Stavanger by the 1.07.1999 and that the total number of cells will be 274.

Afterwards the production of cells covering our harbour plans remains to be done. However, we are not able to fix any time for this work at present.







